Mark Drakeford AC / AM
Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol
Minister for Health and Social Services



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-456 Ein cyf/Our ref MD/01817/13

William Powell AM National Assembly for Wales Ty Hywel Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

3 August 2013

Dear William

Thank you for your letter of 23 July and your subsequent request for your Committee to be consulted on my review of the Continuing NHS Healthcare (CHC) Framework.

I am also grateful to you for bringing to my attention the various issues brought to the Committee regarding CHC processes. In particular, you mention the petitioners concerns that budgetary considerations may influence decisions made about CHC support provided to individuals. The guidance of the 2010 National Framework is clear, however, in stating the sole criterion for eligibility for CHC is whether there is a primary health need. Decision making must be based on the outcomes of an appropriate multi-disciplinary assessment process, engaging the appropriate staff, assessment tools and the clinical opinion of the consultant or GP who has responsibility for the individual. Carers and relatives must be involved and kept informed throughout the process.

More broadly, my work on reviewing the Framework is already underway. A number of Task and Finish groups have been established to look at how to ensure future arrangements remain fit for purpose. The issues you highlight will be looked at as part of the formal consultation later on this year. My officials will liaise, as you have requested, with your clerking team to ensure your petitioners are included as part of that process.

Mark Drakeford AC / AM

Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Minister for Health and Social Services

Bot works